

Administration

Western-Pacific Region Airports Division Phoenix Airports District Office 3800 N. Central Avenue Suite 1025, 10th Floor Phoenix, AZ 85012

July 29, 2024

VIA EMAIL (twelty@renoairport.com)

Todd Welty Environmental Program Manager Reno-Tahoe Airport Authority Post Office Box 12490 Reno, NV 89510

Subject: Proposed Airport Layout Plan Change for the Army National Guard's UH-60 Hangar at Reno-Stead Airport (RTS), Reno, Nevada – Categorical Exclusion Adoption and Re-Evaluation

Dear Mr. Welty:

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) reviewed the environmental and planning documents that your organization submitted in advance of an Airport Layout Plan (ALP) change involving a proposed Army National Guard hangar project at Reno-Stead Airport in Reno, Nevada. I've enclosed the FAA's adoption and written re-evaluation of the Army National Guard's categorical exclusion for the UH-60 Storage Hangar.

You must post the enclosed document on your organization's public-facing website for at least 30 days to meet the requirements at 40 CFR 1506.3(d)(2). I would appreciate receiving a screen shot of the posting for my records.

I'm notifying your organization that the FAA completed the environmental review process for this proposed ALP change; this isn't a notice of final project approval or funding availability.

If you have ALP-related questions, call Planner Robin Sobotta at (602) 792-1070 or robin.r.sobotta@faa.gov; if you have environmental review questions, please contact me at (602) 792-1066 or matthew.h.bilsbarrow@faa.gov.

Sincerely,

MATTHEW H Digitally signed by MATTHEW H BILSBARROW Date: 2024.07.29 10:02:05

Matthew H. Bilsbarrow, RPA Environmental Planner

Enclosure

cc. (w/enclosure): Robin Sobotta (robin.r.sobotta@faa.gov) Ryan Spicer (ryan.n.spicer@faa.gov)